Jenny Chu

From: Government Relations < government.relations@casa.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, 9 November 2020 10:42 AM

To: Jenny Chu

Cc: **Government Relations**

HPE CM: CASA Response RE:- SSD-10326042 - New Primary School at Googong - Request for Subject:

advice [SEC=OFFICIAL]

OFFICIAL

Dear Ms Chu

Thank you for your email below requesting comment from the Civil Aviation Safety Authority (CASA) on the Secretary's Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the New Primary School at Googong, SSD-10326042 refers.

CASA has reviewed the information provided and has no objections to the proposed development.

The Aviation Section of the draft SEARs advises that a report may be required. The report may include details of any flight paths that may be impacted by the proposed development and details of the impact of the proposed development on aviation and airspace protection with consideration of the Obstacle Limitation Surface (OLS) for Canberra Airport. The Googong North Village Centre on Gorman Drive is located closer to the airport. It is noted that no flight paths will be impacted although the ground at the site infringes the Outer Horizontal Surface for Canberra Airport.

Although approval under the Airspace Regulations 2007 would be required, infringement of the OLS is not likely to be an issue. Some areas of the township are covered by overlays developed by Queanbeyan Palerang Regional Council that obviates the requirement for buildings less than 20m in height above ground level to be assessed under these Regulations.

CASA does not comment on noise issues.

Please note that Mr Steve Neal is no longer CASA point of contact for development applications. Please direct any future requests to me by email at: government.relations@casa.gov.au.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Cathy Koch

Cathy Koch

Section Manager Corporate Reporting & Government Relations

CASA\Corporate Services Division

p: +61 2 6217 **1527** / +61 447 518 751

e: Cathy.Koch@casa.gov.au

Aviation House, 16 Furzer Street, PHILLIP ACT 2606 GPO Box 2005, Canberra ACT 2601

www.casa.gov.au









From: Jenny Chu < Jenny.Chu@planning.nsw.gov.au >

Sent: Monday, 26 October 2020 3:36 PM

To: Airspace Protection < <u>Airspace.Protection@casa.gov.au</u>>

Subject: SSD-10326042 - New Primary School at Googong - Request for advice



Mr Steve Neal Government and International Relations Branch Civil Aviation Safety Authority

-via emailairspace.protection@casa.gov.au

Dear Mr Neal,

The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment has received a request for Secretary's Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the New Primary School at Googong (SSD-10326042). The proposed development is a State Significant Development under the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979*.

Please provide input into the SEARs for the proposal including details of any key issues and assessment requirements by **Monday 9 November 2020**.

The request for SEARs may be viewed on the Department's website at: https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/40466

A copy of the draft SEARs is attached.

If you have any questions, please contact Jenny Chu on (02) 8275 1327 or via email at jenny.chu@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Kind regards

Jenny Chu | Planning Officer – Social and Infrastructure Assessment NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150

E: jenny.chu@planning.nsw.gov.au T: (02) 8275 1327



I respectfully acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of the land I live and work on, and pay respect to all Elders past and present.

IMPORTANT:

This email may contain confidential or legally privileged information and may be protected by copyright. It remains the property of the Civil Aviation Safety Authority and is meant only for use by the intended recipient. If you have received it in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email and delete all copies, together with any attachments.